
**REVISED** 

State Corporation Commission 
2018 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   SB23 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Spruill 

 

3.  Committee: Commerce and Labor 

 

4. Title: Health insurance; coverage for limited drug refills. 

 

5. Summary:  Requires health benefit plans to cover a limited refill for up to a five days' supply 

of a Schedule VI drug that is dispensed by a pharmacist for a covered person whose 

dispensed drugs are lost, destroyed, or otherwise rendered unusable as a consequence of a 

natural or man-made disaster that displaces the person from his residence. 

 

6. Budget amendment necessary:   No 

 

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  No Fiscal Impact on the State Corporation Commission.  

According to the Department of Human Resource Management (DHRM) the fiscal impact 

estimate is unknown.  See Item 8.   

  

8. Fiscal Implications:   No fiscal implications on the State Corporation Commission.  

However, according to the Department of Human Resource Management, the fiscal impact to 

the state employee health plan is indeterminate, but barring a catastrophic natural or man-

made disaster, DHRM does not anticipate the fiscal impact to be significant. 

  

9. Specific agency or political subdivisions affected:   State Corporation Commission Bureau 

of Insurance; Department of Human Resource Management 

  

10. Technical amendment necessary:   No 

  

11. Other comments:  Senate Bill 23 applies to any health benefit plan amended, renewed or 

delivered on or after January 1, 2019 that provides coverage for prescription drugs on an 

outpatient basis.  Senate Bill 23 is identical to House Bill 185. 

  

Date:   01/18/18/V. Tompkins 

 


